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Bethesda Oaks HOA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

March 3, 2011
Opening: The meeting of the Bethesda Oaks HOA-BOD Committee was called to order at 7:00 PM on March 3, 2011 by Joe Cammalleri.  
Present:  Bill Marino, Debbie Heatwole, Joe Cammalleri, Carl Field, Allen Huffman
Agenda: 
Minutes from last month were approved and submitted to be put on the website.  Debbie to send updated minutes to Jeremy to be posted on website.
President’s Report
· New Dominion Bank / DR Horton Updates
- We are trying to set up a meeting with Larry York at New Dominion Bank.  As of April 1, 2011 Bethesda Oaks is officially turned over to the HOA.
· Election of Permanent BOD Procedure/ Important Dates – we reviewed the letter to homeowners and dates explaining the election process.  There is no stipulation in the HOA rules and regulations of the number of votes needed for an election.
· Community List (Ryan) – A meeting is set for March 14 to review the list for Ryan Homes to complete with Kevin Connery.
Architectural Review Committee’s Report
· Greenery on Lot 4 – this will be discussed with Ryan when they meet next week.
· There are 7 submissions pending ARC review.
Crime Watch Committee’s Report 
· Police Officer’s Report – No reported crimes for the month of February.  There was an isolated incident at Holly Oak Lane of a small caliber bullet was found lodged in the deck. Please call the non-emergency line if you hear gun shots.
· Front Entrance Lighting – The left side of the entrance lighting is dimmer than the right after replacing the bulbs and rewiring the lighting load.  The next step is to get contractor bids to convert it to 120 volts. 
· Parking Lot - Chain & Post- We will install 2 posts with sign “No Thru Traffic” at the entrance to the pool parking lot off Bethesda Oaks.  
Communication Committee Report

· We will add the election dates and ballot to the website
Finance Committee’s Report 
· Read a Thank You note from Bethlehem Church regarding the donation we made to their High 5 Sports program towards soccer goals.

· Financial Report for January 2011 - we reviewed our expenses vs. budget to date.

· 10 homeowners have outstanding balances greater than 60 days without any response to letters.  The HOA Board voted unanimously to initiate sending them to collections for their past due amounts.

· 5 homeowners have been sent to collections without any progress, the HOA Board voted unanimously to move forward with putting a lien on the house for current balance, late fees, interest and legal fees.
· The Board reviewed a draft Fine Procedure for homeowners who do not comply with the HOA rules and regulations.
Landscaping Committee’s Report 
· North American Landscaping with do scratch and seen in the common areas. We added a timeframe for core aeration and seeding for this fall to their contract.

· Damaged Irrigation – Ryan with repair what was damaged.
· Sutter in conduction soil testing in the neighborhood for the future developer.
· Additional Clearings – we received 3 bids and awarded the job to Par Landscaping to clean up the common areas.

Playground/Pool Committee’s Report 
· Carolina Pool Maintenance Contract – they have been notified that we will not automatically renew their contract this Dec.
· New “Rules” Sign has been ordered.
· New Furniture/Umbrella has been ordered.
· Playground Fence – we are getting a quote to complete the fenced area around the playground and fix the dented area.
Social Committee’s Report
· No report


Administrative Committee 
· No new homeowners
Next Scheduled Meeting Date –March 31, 2011 at 7 PM at Bethlehem Church Room #120 
Meeting closed at 8:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted by Debbie Heatwole
